
        February 9, 2021 

6
th
 Day of January Term 

Maysville, MO  

 

 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Road & Bridge Building, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed Courthouse Staff and elected Officials as they joined us for 

the opening prayer led by Kyle Carroll. The pledge was then said by all in attendance.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the agenda as presented with East 

District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes as presented. East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Jennifer Sardigal, Area MODOT Engineer called the Commission to update them on work to be done in our 

area beginning in the spring of ‘21. The bridge on A Highway will get a new deck, 33 Highway from Osborn 

to Maysville will get an actual overlay in the summer as well as work on 36 Highway on portions of east and 

west bound lanes. The Commission advised they would like to see more work done on our secondary roads. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised sales tax revenues all looked good for January exception of the Use Tax 

Fund which always fluctuates.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised she would set bids for rock, mowing, trash pick-up and the removal of 

trees for March 2. Bids will be advertised in the paper as well as mailed to those that might not read the paper.  

 

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman met with the Commission and advised he would wait on ordering new vehicles to 

see how revenues come in but did advise he had ordered radios as this was a necessity for his department and 

most importantly officer safety. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek asked if anyone had received a request for brush letters to be mailed to patrons 

in Camden Township. Nobody had received anything at this time.  

 

The building and grounds technician job description was finalized.  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss the bridge inspections with 

MODOT. He advised that the bridge on Gospel Road was in need of repair and we had 90 days to get it 

repaired. Bill also advised that the bridge west of the rock quarry was in need of repair when the weather 

straightens up. Equipment was discussed with bids to be reviewed at the next meeting of the Commission.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with Presiding Commissioner, 

Kyle Carroll making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

The next meeting of the Commission will be February 16, 2021 at 9 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


